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MORTGAGEE LETTER 00-36











TO:	ALL APPROVED MORTGAGEES





SUBJECT:	Reinstatement of General Insurance and Special Risk Insurance


Endorsement Authority





The purpose of this Mortgagee Letter is to advise you that the Department is now


able to endorse Title II loans insured under the General Insurance (GI) Fund or the Special Risk Insurance (SRI) Fund as of October 2, 2000.  As a result of the Department's reform efforts and the hard work of our partners, these programs are now self-sufficient and the Department is not dependent on Congress for allocations of credit subsidy.  The only exception is the Section 221(d)(2) program which will not be re-opened until the FY 2001 Appropriations Act is signed by the President.  Mortgagee Letter 00-23 dated July 17, 2000 temporarily suspended endorsements using these funds.





Accordingly, FHA will again insure any new single family mortgages that are to be insured under the GI or SRI Funds with the exception of Section 221(d)(2).  Additionally, any mortgages that were sent to the Homeownership Center (HOC) and held by the HOC (in accordance with Mortgagee Letter 00-23) will now be endorsed.





If you have any questions regarding this mortgagee letter, please contact your Homeownership Center in Atlanta (888) 696-4687; Denver (800) 543-9378; Philadelphia (800) 440-8647; or Santa Ana, CA (888) 827-5605.





						Sincerely,











William C. Apgar


Assistant Secretary for Housing-


Federal Housing Commissioner








